Dear Sir/Madam

We have been in a same-sex relationship since 1993 and now have an 18-month-old daughter, [name withheld].

During the past 13 years, we have experienced – and continue to experience – discrimination in various parts of our lives. The fact that Federal legislation does not treat same-sex de facto relationships in the same way as heterosexual de facto relationships is a major source of the discrimination we face.

We are no different to our heterosexual friends who are in long-term relationships and have mortgages and families and yet, we are treated differently by our government. 

For example:
- As the non-biological parent, Maria has no legal rights over [name withheld] [our daughter]. We feel confident that, in the event of something happening to Susan (eg. if she was killed), her parents and siblings would raise no objection to [name withheld] [our daughter] being solely parented by Maria – in fact, they would expect nothing else. However, we have no access to water-tight legal mechanisms that make Maria’s status clear.
- Susan is a government employee. Under current superannuation laws, Susan cannot nominate Maria to receive her benefits when she dies. Instead, she has to nominate one of her parents.
- As a non-biological co-parent, Maria does not have access to the same income tax benefits that heterosexual parents have.
- We are not treated as a “family unit” for the purposes of the Medicare Safety Net. And, if Maria takes [name withheld] [our daughter] to the doctor, she has to worry about being questioned because of the fact that she is not listed on the same Medicare card and, technically, she has no rights to be able to authorise treatment for [name withheld] [our daughter]. 
- As far as the Federal Government is concerned, Susan is a single parent. We find this offensive. Not because we have anything against single parents but because our relationship, one of 13 years, is being treated as insignificant and irrelevant – non existent.

We request that a parliamentary review of Commonwealth legislation be conducted to deal with issues specific to gay men and lesbians identifying areas of discrimination and inconsistency. We also seek an expansion of the definition of “spouse” under all Commonwealth legislation to include the partner of someone living in a same-sex relationship.

We pay our taxes, we are entitled to the same rights as heterosexual Australians. 

Yours sincerely

Susan Everingham & Maria Vidal
[Details removed]
